
13. VERMONT TALENT PIPELINE MANAGEMENT PROGRAM 

The Department of Labor shall evaluate employer data as developed by the Vermont Talent Pipeline 

Management Program and determine whether such data can be used to improve the alignment of state 

workforce development programs with employer needs. The Department, in consultation with the 

Agency of Commerce and Community Development and Agency of Education, shall report to the House 

Committee on Commerce and Economic Development and the Senate Committee on Economic 

Development, Housing and General Affairs with its findings and any recommendations by October 15, 

2019. 


